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                                        Bellarine Community Health Review 2015 

PLCA Submission

Point Lonsdale Civic Association is a local resident representative group with currently some 300 members, that has operated in this area since 1910, and has been 'involved' with the BCH since its inception as a community health care facility. 

We hosted representatives of the current BCH management at a Feb 2015 PLCA public meeting to provide them the opportunity to speak directly to their community and allay concerns with regard to the current situation and their future development plans. Some 60 members were in attendance and as  a result of that presentation we were left with an impression of not being fully assured of the BCH objectives, or the their intentions with respect of the Point Lonsdale facilities or operations.

The closure of Coorabin and uncertain future of the Eric Tolliday units is cause for huge concern within our community.

There is great suspicion within the community as to who BCH really represents and serves as the ‘operator of a group of community health centres, ancillary services and provider of facilities for other professional health based activity'.
 A serious consideration for Point Lonsdale residents is the continuity of services offered to the local community by BCH. 

The medical group now operating the clinic appear to be independent of BCH and there is great concern as to the use of unfamiliar services among residents. They like to know their Health care professionals and know they will be there when needed.
The loss of the Coorabin facility and the slow wind down of the Eric Tolliday accommodation units has caused distress to many. Many state they cannot afford to access accommodation with the new provider Arcare and do not like the thought of leaving their community to seek suitable accommodation elsewhere.

Meals on Wheels clients have dwindled as new providers enter the market place and aged residents make mention of increasing isolation and lack of choice in aged care options.

Possibly the overriding issue is that BCH have not made their intentions clear or transparent.

We believe that BCH should have had communication with the Borough of Queenscliffe and State and Federal Government  in respect of services, and the use and  future development of their Point Lonsdale site, however no definitive information has been released on this aspect of their proposals to the public.


BCH have spoken about significant investment at the Point Lonsdale site, $3M+, however no details of what this would represent have been provided to the public, or apparently to their own members.

There is no indication as to the basis for this expenditure either in the form of buildings, or services as a master planning exercise or of a business plan to support such development by what is in intent a community based organisation.

The use of this site in such a prominent location is an important local issue and any use other than for a community medical facility would be unacceptable to Point Lonsdale residents.

The BCH Point Lonsdale facility has a long history of community support in the initial fundraising, establishment and ongoing operation so must be aware of the need to keep the community informed of and involved in any proposed change, or development of, services provided in this location. 

Consultation, communication and listening to the community are critical. 

We are an aging community and in general communities are judged by how they treat the most vulnerable, at this point in time BCH is  failing our aged residents.


